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T-Craft Aero Club
Membership Meeting Minutes
Date: 23 Nov 2020
Location: Online via Zoom
Meeting type: Membership
Version: FINAL
Board members present: Ivan Sudac, Reggie Sellers, Jim Hudson, Jim Eyre
Compiled by: Mike Bracke
Meeting called to order by Ivan Sudac at 19:01 MDT 
Guests: None noted.
New Business
Reminder that there will be no regular membership meeting in December, there will be a December Board meeting.
There are a few changes to our constitution that need to happen. Vote on changes to occur at the January meeting. An email regarding the changes will come out in December so you can review. 
The new airplane, C-182 N121M, is coming along—still waiting on the new engine.
Ivan reminded us to give about an hour preheat in the winter before starting engine. Start preheat the night before is best, if possible. There will be discussion at the board meeting about leaving the possibility of leaving the heaters on all the time.
T-Craft member Scott Henscheid is an IT guy who writes websites and mobile apps for a living. He has offered to the board to update our website. Ideas for the website are as follows:
Make it work better on the phone.
Make things easier to find.
Bring up the checklist so it comes up ready to use on your phone.
Make a T-Craft app for quick access to things like the door code.
Other random ideas – interested in suggestions. 
In discussion phase, more to come.
Membership Report – Jim Hudson
New members presented for membership acceptance
There were 5 new members from the last board meeting and one from the October meeting. 
Joined in October
Greg Herbert—Class II
Joined in November
Mike Arnold – Class I
Dave Miller – Class I (Not in attendance)
Dan Harris – Class I, student pilot
Anna Grachanin – Class I
Elizabeth Graham – Class II (Not in attendance)
Action: to accept Greg Herbert, Mike Arnold, Dan Harris, and Anna Grachanin as members.
Moved to accept these new members: Gordon Hall
Second: Tadd Jones
Vote: Unanimous
Member statistics as of 21 Nov 2020
118 members - (after new members and resignations)
26 on wait list (8 on active waitlist, 18 holding pattern)
38 Class I (32%)
80 Class II (68%)
16 Inactive (voluntary suspension, 5 are student pilots)
26 Suspended (24%) BFR/Med/Attendance/Billing, Including 16 Inactive
Ratings
11 Student Pilots (5 suspended or inactive status)
66 Private Pilots
28 Commercial Pilots
13 Air Transport Pilots
48 Instrument Rated Pilots (not all are current)
Jim has updated the club approved instructor listing – all information should be up to date. We have 27 club approved instructors, of which 13 are club members.
Bill McGlynn will be giving an aviation weather presentation following this meeting. Bill is a former club member and currently the President of the Recreation Aviation Foundation (R.A.F.) The R.A.F. preserves, maintains, and creates airstrips for recreational access throughout the nation.
I. Billing Report – Reggie Sellers 
A. Welcome to the new members.
B. Only 2 people late last month. Appreciate the attention people are taking to pay on time. 
C. Providing the tach time inputs are helping out a lot. Since we have started logging tach times, the services and oil changes have all been completed within an hour or two to the scheduled time. Note that if the time goes past zero, give Jim Eyre a call to see if you can fly. 
II. Safety Report – David Thomas
A. At last month’s meeting it was noted that the hanger door for 64R was not working—it has now been fixed.
B. Make sure to plug heaters into plugs that have the red tape on them as this keeps them on different circuits preventing overloading a circuit and tripping a breaker.
III. Secretary’s Report – Jim Manley (not present)
A. Always seeking suggestions, comments, and content contributions. Thanks to those who have already supplied interesting, relevant text and photos.
B. Write up an article to share if you have one and send to Jim.
IV. Treasurer’s Report –Dennis Wheeler (not present, report given by Dave Thomas)
A. Account balances
1. Money Market Savings: 				$     53,667.73
a) Engine Reserves, Membership		$ 24,880.25
b) New Aircraft: 				$ 27,678.29
2. Key Bank checking					$     52,558.54
3. Total cash balance:					$   106,226.27
V. Maintenance Report – Jim Eyre
A. Preheating: Jim asked that we pay particularly the oil sump heater. People are plugging in the space heater but not the oil sump heater. Please preheat for an hour prior. Look at the schedule and if someone coming out, plug in the aircraft for them.
B. All the aircraft are scheduled for their Annuals in ScheduleMaster.
C. Aircraft status
1. 375:
a) Nothing to report
2. 93F:
a) Nothing to report
3. 686:
a) Nothing to report
4. 64R:
a) There has been a problem with GPS not acquiring satellites. The GPS antenna has been replaced and seems to be working fine now.
b) A new altitude encoder has been ordered which we believe will solve the altitude reporting issue.  
5. 89E:
a) Nothing to report
6. 93S:
a) We have the Aspin back, installed, and working. 
7. 21M:
a) We have a Garmin GPX-335 ADS-B Transponder ordered and plan to install at the same time as the engine. We will have ADS-B in the aircraft.
b) Engine shop is waiting on a starter to test run the engine. Jim Eyre hope that can happen this week so that the engine can be here next week. Once the engine arrives it will get installed. Following installation, there will be a break-in period. Getting the aircraft available for use will depend on weather and available flight time for break-in.

VI. Adjournment
A. Motion to adjourn: Jim Hudson
B. Seconded: Dave Thomas 
C. Approved: unanimously
D. Meeting adjourned 19:44 MDT
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